
 

Weekly  

E-News 

June 21, 2018 
 

In This Issue 

Mite Box Weekend 

Summer Sunday School 

Favorite Hymn Sundays 

Greenhills Pioneer Days 
Parade 

Tri-County SOUL 
Ministries 

Book Club 

Choir Practice - 
Anniversary Service 

Thank You from Tom 
Mueller 

Messiah's 60th 
Anniversary / Lunch Sign-
up 

60th Anniversary 
Commemorative 
Ornament 

Greenhills & Messiah's 
Anniversary Celebrations 

Target Shooting Event 

School Supplies Collection 

Greenhills Co-op 
Preschool 

No OWLS in July 

July Book Club 

 

 

Quick Links 

Prayer Request  

Messiah Website 

LWML MITE BOX WEEKEND 
This weekend is LWML Mite Box weekend! Please place 
your mite offering in the box on the Welcome desk. Extra 
boxes and envelopes are available there also. Thank you for 
your support! 

SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR KIDS 
ALL kids will combine for Sunday School in the 
Kids' Connect room during the months of June, 
July, and August.  
We are currently looking for people to volunteer 
to take one Sunday to teach.  
Please see Hailey Robertson or contact her at 
dce@messiahgrh.org if you are interested or have 
any questions. 

FAVORITE HYMN SUNDAYS 
Do you have a favorite hymn that we  
haven't sung for a while? We will be  
singing favorites this July and August, 
so please send your list to Sharon 

Schmetzer (smschmetzer@fuse.net).  Thank you! 

GREENHILLS PIONEER DAYS PARADE - JUNE 23 
Walk in the parade and hand out bottles of 
water.  Sign-up in the Narthex.  Call Sandy Walter 
for details at   829-4346. 

TRI-COUNTY SOUL MINISTRIES 
Continue to bring hearty soups (Chunky, etc.) 

BOOK CLUB 
Book club selection for June is  
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Building Hope in the 

City 

 

Hands Against Hunger 

 

Ministry in Mission 
 

Service Times 

 

Saturday @ 5:30 pm 
Traditional Worship 

 
Sunday @ 8:30 am 
Traditional Worship 

 
Sunday @ 10:45 am 

Contemporary Worship 

Youth News 

Sunday School 
 

Come join us: 
Little Lambs (3 yrs.-

kindergarten) Room 6; 
Kids' Connect (1st-5th 

grades) Room 1; 
Middle School (6th-9th 

grades) Room 2; 
High School (9th-12th 

grades) Room 3 

Adult Bible Studies 

 

Sunday Morning 
 

Fellowship Hall: 
Pastor Stuckwisch's 

education hour will be 
discussing "What does 

the Bible say about being 
gay?" 

  
Lower Lever  

Caroline by Sarah Miller.  
It is the story of "Little House 
on  
mother's point of view. The the 
Prairie" revisited from the  
discussion will be held at the 
home  
of Liz Hunter, 121 Twin Lakes,  
Fairfield, on June 24th at 2:30 p.m. 

CHOIR PRACTICE-ANNIVERSARY SERVICE 
All are welcome to join us for the anniversary 
celebration July 1st at 10 am. We will rehearse in the 
choir room at 8:30 a.m. on July 1st. We are singing 
"With a Voice of Singing". 

THANK YOU 
Thank you for all the prayers, cards and get well 
wishes following my recent surgery.  It is a 
wonderful gift from God to have so much support 
from family and friends. 
Tom Mueller 

MESSIAH'S 60th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION  
ON JULY 1st 
We will be Celebrating Messiah's 60th Anniversary  
with a 10:00 am Sunday Worship Service. Special  
music will be provided by the Messiah's Orchestra, 
Praise Band, Chancel Choir and 
Hand  
Bell Choir as we thank God for 
the blessing of His church here 
at Messiah. Invitation letters 
have gone out to all charter 
members, former Pastors, 
DCEs, music directors, choir 
leaders, sons of the congregation called into the 
ministry, and key lay leaders.  There will be a 
celebration meal following the service in the 
Fellowship Hall. Following the meal there will be 
speakers remembering the past and opportunities 
to reminisce with the special guests. 
 
MESSIAH'S ANNIVERSARY LUNCH 
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Conference Room: 
Lower Level Conference 

Room:  Adult Study -   
The Sunday Morning 

Small Group Bible study 
will be taking a 7-week 
break to participate in 

Pastor's Bible Study and 
upcoming Spiritual Gifts 
Class. We will continue 

our study Deuteronomy - 
Becoming Holy People 

August 5th.  
  

Wednesday - 10:15 am 
  

Ladies Bible Study  
 

Thursday - 7:00 pm 
   

Men's Bible Study - 
Cancelled until further 

notice. 
  

  

Contact Info 
 

Pastor Stuckwisch 

pastor@messiahgrh.org 

(513) 633-0191 

 

 

Hailey Robertson 

dce@messiahgrh.org 

(806) 570-5275 

   

Elders 

  

Chuck Degenhardt 

degenhardtcr@yahoo.com 

 

Shawn Horner 

shawn81_99@yahoo.com 

 

Tom Mueller 

tmueller2@cinci.rr.com 

Sign-up to come to Messiah's anniversary lunch on 
July 1st so we know how much food to prepare. 
The sign-up poster is on the bulletin board in the 
Narthex.  Please sign-up by June 24th. 
  

60th ANNIVERSARY COMMEMORATIVE 
ORNAMENT 
There are now 60th Anniversary Commemorative  
Ornaments available. We are asking for a $5 
donation to cover the cost of the Ornaments. Any 
excess money 
collected will be donated to Prince of Peace 
Lutheran 
Church In Over-the-
Rhine.  Look for a table in the 
Narthex with the Ornaments 
and donation box.  A great 
memento of Messiah's 
Ministry for 60 years.  Get 
one for yourself and also one 
for other family members and 
friends! 

JOIN IN THE CELEBRATION  
Greenhills 80th anniversary and Messiah's 60th 
anniversary are being observed this year. Oak is 
the traditional gift for an 80th 
anniversary. Greenhills would 
like to plant 80 oak trees 
throughout the community in 
honor of this anniversary. 
Messiah has contributed 
$100.00 to have an oak tree 
planted as a gift from us. We have a goal 
of collecting $500.00 so we could give Greenhills 
an oak tree for each decade of our 60th 
anniversary. Please give monies to Jim Worachek, 
Barb Degenhardt, or Sandy Walter if you would 
like to help with this project. 
 
DONATIONS: 
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John Hiler 

jlh543@hotmail.com 

 

Rick Walter 

 rick@walterfamily.me 

 

Upcoming Message: 

 

June 23-24, 2018 
"Don't Worry" 

 

  

If you are interested in donating money towards 
the six oak trees we will be donating to Greenhills, 
there is a collection jar in the Narthex. 

1st ANNUAL MESSIAH TARGET SHOOTING EVENT 
Members from Messiah are starting up a target 
shooting event at the Butler County Rifle and 
Pistol Sportsman Club. There is a registration 
form/insert enclosed with the announcements in 
this weekend's ministry folder. 

 
 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES COLLECTED IN JULY FOR TRI-
COUNTY SOUL MINISTRIES FAMILIES 
Please buy and bring your school supplies to Messiah 
by July 22, as we will begin distributing them on Aug. 1. 
Each child gets 10 "points" to spend for school supplies 
and prices vary from 1 point for 5 pencils to 5 points 
for a backpack. This way they "shop" for what they 
need and are not just handed a bag of supplies. 
See the list below for ideas. 
  

Suggested school supplies for Tri-County SOUL: 
(Due back on or before July 22) 

  
Book bags - small or large  

Erasers - large 
Glue Sticks (large or small) 

Highlighters (any color) 
Markers  

Colored pencils (12 pack preferred) 
Pencil case (Plastic type to put into 3-ring binder 

preferred) 
Pocket Folders (with prongs) 

Wide & College Ruled loose leaf notebook paper 
Wide & College Ruled Spiral Notebooks 

3 ring binders (1" or larger) 
White board markers (low odor) 

Ream of copy paper 
Fiskar scissors (both blunt & pointed) 

24 count crayons, 

mailto:kharryken@zoomtown.com
mailto:rick@walterfamily.me


Pencils or pens 
Pencil sharpeners with cover 

3 X 5 notecards 
Crayons 24  

Compasses and protractors 
Small calculators  

  

GREENHILLS CO-OP PRESCHOOL UPDATE 
The Greenhills Cooperative Preschool Board has 
voted to terminate their arrangement at 
Greenhills Presbyterian and relocate to Messiah. 
The Pastor at Greenhills Presbyterian and the 
Congregation as a whole have been notified. Only 
positive feedback and support from Greenhills 
Presbyterian. Messiah is working on a Legal 
Agreement that will protect both parties. We have 
also started making detailed plans to prepare the 
Classrooms and construct the Playground to be 
ready for the First Day of Classes Sept 6th. An 
exciting new chapter in the use of our building 
that will be a blessing to both Greenhills 
Cooperative Preschool and Messiah. 

OWLS              
 
 
THERE WILL BE NO OWLS IN JULY. 

JULY BOOK CLUB 
Book Club will meet on July 8th at the home of 
Marsha  
Wingo, 86 Twin Lakes, Fairfield, at 2:30 p.m. to 
discuss  
"Miss Julia Speaks her Mind" by 
Ann B Ross . This is the  
beginning of a delightful series 
of the adventures (and  
misadventures) of a middle aged 
woman who suddenly  



becomes a widow. She discovers her husband had 
a secret life and the results are side-splitting. 
Books will be available at the June meeting. 

  

Messiah Lutheran Church | | secretary@messiahgrh.org | http://www.messiahgrh.org 
 

10416 Bossi Lane  
Cincinnati, OH 45218 
Phone: 513-825-4768 

 

 

 
Messiah Lutheran Church is a 21st century mission church living Jesus  

and sharing Jesus in our community and world.  
 

Office Assistant Hours:  9 am--1:30 pm, Monday-Thursday  
                         Office closed on Friday  

  
   

 
Copyright © 2014  All Rights Reserved. 

  

 

mailto:secretary@messiahgrh.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HwW6V87b-OIAIT0Ssxt8XqJXj3a5RsNEdWw7GjOHlMy6Ma-wlHdaM6jRx41HPOMFg-q9f1_GwuWVuCS-e0ixk3zVMDppidFfE3-RI_gqrl6GASoLzEK3US2e40UZTh1d0i-FR62CdQ-SRQO6TK2JBIasF8crZsLYQwgvI4Mqe-s=&c=QvBJlaoMCMP_aT9XRS2mLHWrWVhmwVTCmRTn1JNDOf6bT3oWqX7rJA==&ch=EuXf_E2LMogPWYludeQU5PzPCOcnOssD1MxrYDmNo1fZze1G8aZ6Wg==

